Report from Australia 22/02/2023

⊳Hello! My name is A.I. and I'm studying abroad in Australia for 10 weeks!

⊳I went to SPC(language school in Cairns) for 1 week. Then, I go to St, Andrew's Catholic College for 9 weeks and I stay at different host family when I go to each school. It is week 4 now, so I'll stay at Australia for about 6 weeks. I'll talk about when I arrived at Australia and my daily school life.

I arrived in Australia on 20th January in the morning. That day was a very beautiful sunny day and it was very hot. The people who picked us up said "You are very lucky because here it is usually raining." Then

I went to Trinity Beach with SPC's staff. It was very beautiful.



After 1 week, I moved to my second host family's house. That host family has 3 boys. My host parents are both teachers at Redlynch School near St, Andrew's. I'll talk about 3 memorable events in my daily life.

Firstly, St, Andrew's has Japanese class and I taught Japanese for primary school and high school students. Sometimes, I taught Japanese for underclassman. It is very difficult to explain Japanese in English,

but it is very fun because I am glad that they learned the difficult language of Japanese.

Secondly, in February 13th to 15th, I went to school camp with my friends at Lake Tinaroo. That camp's detail write by R.M. who is studying abroad with me. So, I'll omit. But, it was a very good chance to make new friends and I could do it.

Finaly, I did some activity with my host family and host family's friends. Most memorable thing is a tube ride in which the boat pulls the tube at high speed. It has thrill but very fun! I would go again if I had chance while I was in Australia.

At the end, I'll introduce the pictures in this report. First picture was taken at Cairns Central. It is a very big shopping center in Cairns. Second picture was taken at the fruits and vegetable market. In Australia, fruits and vegetable are cheeper than Japan. Since many people buy in lots, the price per kilo is written on the label, and the shopkeepers have big hearts, so they give us extras, something that is often rare in Japan.



Thank you for reading this long story. See you in the next report!

こんにちは!オーストラリアに 10週間留学している A.I.です!

私は、SPC(ケアンズの語学学校)に 1 週間通い、その後、St, Andrew's Catholic College に 9 週間通い、それぞれの学校で、違うホストファミリーに滞在しています。今は 4 週目なので、オーストラリアに残り 6 週間ほど滞在することになります。今回は、私がオーストラリアに到着した時のことや、普段の学校生活についてお話します。

私がオーストラリアに到着したのは、1月20日の朝でした。その日はとてもいい天気で、とても暑かったです。お迎えに来てくださった人は、"ここはいつも雨だから、あなたはとてもラッキーだよ"と言ってくれました。その後、SPCのスタッフの方と、Trinity Beach に行きました。

最初のホストファミリーは、男の子1人と女の子1人がいました。女の子はまだ1歳でした。週末は、ホストファミリーとホストファミリーの親戚と一緒にご飯を食べました。バーベキューをしたのですが、バーベキューはとても一般的な夕食だそうです。日本では、私の家族は時々夕食にBBQをします。でも、オーストラリアは日本よりもよくBBQをするそうです。

1週間後、私は2番目のホストファミリーの家に移りました。そのホストファミリーには3人の男の子がいます。ホストファミリーの両親は、St, Andrew's の近くにある Redlynch School の先生です。私の日常生活で印象に残っていることを3つお話します。

まず、St, Andrew's には日本語のクラスがあり、私は小学生と高校生に日本語を教えたことです。時には、下級生に日本語を教えることもありました。英語で日本語を説明するのはとても難しいのですが、日本語という難しい言語を覚えてくれたことが嬉しくて、とても楽しいです。

次に、2月13日から15日にかけて、ティナルー湖へスクールキャンプにいったことです。そのキャンプの詳細は同じ学校に留学しているR.M.が書いてくれているので省略します。でも、新しい友達を作るにはとてもいい機会でしたし、友達をつくることができました。

最後に、ホストファミリーやホストファミリーの友人と一緒にアクティビティをしたことです。一番 印象に残っているのは、ボートでチューブを高速で引っ張るチューブライドです。スリル満点ですが、と ても楽しかったです。オーストラリアにいる間に機会があれば、また行きたいと思います。

最後に、このレポートで紹介する写真を紹介します。まず、最初の写真はケアンズ・セントラルで撮ったものです。ケアンズにはとても大きなショッピングセンターがあります。2枚目の写真は、フルーツ&ベジタブルマーケットです。オーストラリアは日本より野菜や果物が安いです。たくさん買う人が多いので、キロ当たりの値段が書いてあるし、お店の人は心が広いので、日本ではあまりないおまけをくれたりします。

長くなりましたが、読んでくださりありがとうございました。また次のレポートでお会いしましょう!